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Hello All, 
 
Reports regarding kestrels continue to come in from around NYC.  Just this week Ben Goloff let 
us know about a Kestrel nest on west 104th street and Broadway. Also, Annie Barry at Inwood 
Hill Park is once again seeing a kestrel in the park (as well as nearby Baker's Field), but she is 
having a heck of a time finding a nest on an apartment building near the park.  
 
Such scenarios are not uncommon - though the American Kestrel is the most common nesting 
raptor in NYC (yes, more common than the Red-tailed Hawk), finding a nest in your 
neighborhood is a challenge. It might take a couple years. Right now in mid-April, some females 
are sitting on eggs which means they are hidden from view 95% of the time. You'll have to get 
lucky and see the male bring food to an opening on a cornice on a building. The female might 
take the food and fly a few feet away to consume it, while the male goes to brood the eggs. These 
are the best signs at this time of the year that you have indeed found a nest. When the eggs hatch, 
particularly on warm days, the female will usually sit about 25-100 feet away from the nest 
entrance, and she likes to chase away any intruders to the nest building and vicinity. These 
include crows, squirrels, red-tailed hawks and sometimes even peregrine falcons. Here is a 
comment from Chris Nadareski, who has studied (and banded) Peregrine Falcons in NYC for the 
last 20 years or so:  "I have often observed a pair of Kestrels interacting with the Peregrines 
at the Met Life Building. There is also a pair that interacts with the Peregrines at the 
Riverside Church but I'm not sure where they are nesting." So anyone out there know about 
these two pairs of kestrels?  
 
Attached is an article (with color photos) about a pair of kestrels on 26th street on the west side 
of Manhattan. It was written by long-time veteran kestrel watcher Chuck McAlexander in 2007. 
I've added two photos of what his "street" looks like, and the exact area where the kestrels nested 
in 2006-07 (and are likely nesting now).  NOTE: I apologize for the large size of the attachment 
(5.5MB), bit I had to scan the article and keep the file size large so you would be able to read the 
text as crisp and not blurrrry. Apologies. 
 
If I schedule a Saturday morning field trip in May to 2-3 kestrel nest sites, would anyone be 
interested? No charge (as in free). We would go to 2-3 sites in Manhattan and all you would need 
is a Metro Card and lunch. Let me know if you are interested. And if you no longer wish to 
receive these updates, just let me know and I will remove your name from the list. 
 
Best Wishes, thanks and do keep those reports about kestrels coming in, 
 
Robert DeCandido  
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